February 14, 2019

Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
Department of Natural Resources

1313 Sherman 5t., Room 215

Denver, CO 80230

RE: Annual Fees and Report
Greetings,

Weed spraying was completed on June 1* with small concentrations along back sloped areas.
Previous year high concentration in the low area north of the drainage just north of the current mine
area show complete removal. Current problem areas are along the southern border area adjacent to
the entrance migrating from a neighboring property and along the east pond adjoining neighboring
property outside the boundary. With extreme drought conditions growth is stunted and quite obvious to
spot.

There has been no new activity. Concentrating of sales to reduce remaining stockpiles will enable
room for a plant site and stockpile area with mining of a previous exposed deposit currently under the
stockpile area.

Thank you,

Rb AN

Rick Noland
President
Noland, Inc.



